
 
                               www.universalcitybassclub.com 

          4 June 2019 

Meeting Called to order by President Fred Beard @ 7:33 pm 
  

Guest/Perspective New Members: None 
 

Secretary Report: Accepted as amended. The Club approved purchase of new scales and weigh bags 
 

Treasure Report:  May 2019 Treasurer Report presented by Stan.    
 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

Tournament Report:  Brenda presented the May 2019 tournament results:  

 

Lake Mathis: 24 participants, 72 fish, total weight 139.73 

 

Open Division:     Ladies Division: 

1st Doug Friesenhahn,   9 Fish,    21.34 lbs 1st Rhonda Kosub,         1 Fish,    1.71 lbs 

2nd Chuck Turknett,    9 Fish,    13.89 lbs 2nd  

3rd Aubrey Freeman Sr,     5 Fish,  11.67 lbs  

 

Big Bass: 

Walter Vestal  5.31 lbs 

 

Heavy Team:     Couples Division: 

Chuck Turknett,  9 Fish,    13.89 lbs James Kosub,    5 Fish,         8.08 lbs 

Fred Beard,  5 Fish,     9.08 lbs Rhonda Kosub,  1 Fish,         1.71 lbs 

Total Weight  14 Fish    22.97 lbs Total Weight 6 Fish         9.79 lbs  

 

Boys Division:     Girls Division:  

None      None 

 

Next tournament scheduled 22 & 23 June 2019, at Choke Canyon Weigh in Location: State Park 

Calliham.  Weigh Time: Saturday @4pm & Sunday @ 2pm. 

 

Brenda also discussed cost of scales and club member desire for added functions (Tripod and weight 

display). Items were voted on and approved for purchase. 

Treasurer’s Report: May 2019 BANK PETTY CASH 

Balance Forward $11607.39 $60.00 

Total Income $0.00 $0.00 

Total Expenses $1022.50 $0.00 

Ending Balance $10584.89 $60.00 



 

Tournament schedule was also discussed pertaining to pending Lake LBJ tournament. After discussion 

tournament was approved by committee and club majority in attendance. The August tournament will be 

at Lake LBJ 

 

TABC:  Next meeting will be held in August to finalize State Tournament for September 14-15 at 

Amistad. More to come. 

 

METRO:  2019 METRO City Championship (October 5-6) will be at Falcon Lake.  

 

Top 8 Fundraiser & Club Picnic:  Scheduled for 24 August at Steve Connelley’s house. Discussed 

event and per Steve Connelley, Top 8 members will be donating $25 per person to defray cost of items. 

All meat has been donated for this event. Side dishes to be provided by members same as for the Life 

Member Fundraiser. Helen Freeman has volunteered to coordinate items. List of items to be determined at 

the 2 July Club meeting. A live and silent auction will be conducted and will be headed up by Randi 

Wayland.  Once again, Walter Vestal has agreed to offer a doe hunt for the auction. Doe hunt cards are on 

sale for $20 each.  Contact Doug Friesenhahn at 210 844-3242 if interested.  More information 

forthcoming. 

 

Boysville: Fishing event held at Brenda Mareth’s place on 25 May as planned and was extremely 

successful. Many fish were caught and the boysville kids had a great time. Many thanks to all UCBC 

members who participated in this event! 

 

Kid Fish:  Randi is working this event with Texas Game Wardens and no assistance is required by 

UCBC. She will provide us info on this event upon completion. 

Meeting Adjourned:  8:33 pm 

 

 

Kris Hunter 

UCBC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


